
08.01.25 Deadline for Marchants Hill
deposit 

09.01.25 New Entrants EYFS  Tour 
1.30pm

wb 20.01.25 Chinese Exchange Students

29.01.25 NSPCC Workshops Year 5
and Year 2 

10.02.25 NSPCC Year 6 workshops

10.02.25 &
12.02.25

Parents Evenings & Book
Fairs

07.02.25
NSPCC

Number Day

.

KACP would like to wish all our families
a very happy Christmas and new year.
We look forward to seeing you in the

new year!

There are 5 Santa's hiding in our
newsletter, can you find them all?

KING’S ACADEMY COLLEGE PARKKING’S ACADEMY COLLEGE PARK

KEY EVENTS

20TH DECEMBER 2024

staff pantomime
The Infant children enjoyed a spectacular performance by
the staff of ‘The Wizard of Oz. Thank you Mrs Boiling for

organising this.

kacp Choir

The KACP choir have been busy this term and
shared their beautiful singing of Christmas Carols
to the local nursing home and also at the Family

Church Service.

The first day of Spring term is
Monday 6th January 2025



Dear Parents,

What an incredible term. We can sit back and reflect on a term that has had its highs
and at times, challenges. Most importantly, we have so much to celebrate. 

The children at KACP have worked so hard this term, and so many of them are building
resilience and confidence when overcoming personal challenges. It is always wonderful
to see how the children 'talk' the dragon values when striving to be the very best that
they can be. Their commitment to the 'KACP Way' is a constant wherever they are in
the school.

The love for reading across the school has grown and this is reflected in the progress
that the children have and are making. The children love to share their love of reading
and it is wonderful to see our oldest children reading with our youngest children. Also, I
would like to say a big 'Thank You' to you as parents for your constant support when
listening to your children read at home and fostering a love of books and reading.
Again, this is essential in supporting your children when reading.

The end of term has seen Nativity Performances from Reception and a Pantomime
produced by Year 4. Both brought fun and laughter to the staff and parents. Thank you
to the children and staff who created the magical moments and importantly, memories
to hold onto.

From everyone at King's Academy College Park, have a magical Christmas, and a
happy and healthy New Year.

Take care 
Mrs Carlyle

Message from Mrs CarlyleMessage from Mrs Carlyle

Assembly Themes Autumn 1
These are the themes for our assemblies this term.

Week 1- Routines and Expectations
Week 2- MHST Self Talk (KS.2) Funkidz (KS.1)

Week 3- NSPCC
Week 4- Fr. Ben

Week 5- Safer Internet Day
Week 6- LGBT+ History Month



DON’T FORGET TO VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR THE MOST
UP TO DATE INFORMATION!

Take me there!

Hargreaves are now supplying 
our uniform range. They are
based in Hilsea and can take

orders online.

We are delighted to announce that Mrs
Richardson is expecting a baby and 

will be going on maternity leave during 
the Spring term

Please could we ask for donations of 
tissues for our classrooms to help 

beat the germs this winter!

noticesnoticesnotices

Our Macmillan coffee morning

raised £276.19.

Our Winter Jumper Day

raised £370.

We couldn’t do it 
without your

support so than
k you!

https://www.instagram.com/kacollegepark/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Kings-Academy-College-Park/100063894172069/
https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/
https://www.hargreavespromotions.co.uk/schoolwear/


Isla in Year 4 is performing in this

years Guildhall pantomime ‘The

Snow Queen - A Frozen Adventure’.

tickets to see the show can be

booked on the Portsmouth

Guildhall website -

 

https://www.portsmouthguildhall.or

g.uk/whats-on/event/the-snow-

queen-a-frozen-adventure/

We would welcome any donations of
festive jumpers in preparation for next

year’s jumper sale.

Thank you in advance for your
support.

Amelia in elephant class won

our recent pets in socks

competition!

Cooper in wombat class does Taekwondo. recently, he went through

grading and was awarded with his green belt! To achieve this, Cooper

had to show his instructors his form (pattern), one step sparring 

and a range of techniques.

Well done cooper!

noticesnoticesnotices

https://www.portsmouthguildhall.org.uk/whats-on/event/the-snow-queen-a-frozen-adventure/
https://www.portsmouthguildhall.org.uk/whats-on/event/the-snow-queen-a-frozen-adventure/
https://www.portsmouthguildhall.org.uk/whats-on/event/the-snow-queen-a-frozen-adventure/


christmas Lunches

Thank you so much for all the kind donations and making the Christmas
lunches so special. A special thanks goes to the Warner Leisure Lakeside Hotel

on Hayling Island for their generous donation.

BOOKSTORE TRIP

The winners of this half term’s readers raffle loved their 
trip to Waterstones with Mrs Gaston!

school trips
andand

events

Portsmouth Guildhall- The Giddy goat

Some children in Year 2 enjoyed a performance of ‘The Giddy Goat’ 
at the Portsmouth Guildhall.



Click HERE to find out about activities
taking place in Portsmouth Public

Libraries over the winter break

Triple P Primary Parenting Course 
Suitable for children aged 4 - 8 yrs 

WHEN & WHERE?
Tuesday 14th January to 25th February 9:30—12:00 

Paulsgrove Family Hub, Cheltenham Road, Portsmouth PO6 3PL 

WHO IS IT FOR? 
Parents or caregivers interested in promoting their child’s development
and potential or they may have concerns about their child’s behavioural
problems or simply wish to prevent behaviour problems from developing. 

To book a place please send an e-mail to the Parenting inbox at 
ParentingService@portsmouthcc.gov.uk with your contact details

and your child’s name and DOB. 

https://www.canva.com/design/DAGZvvMPLYg/RT1GAB0WUoL2BA4ZRfNAzA/view
mailto:ParentingService@portsmouthcc.gov.uk
mailto:ParentingService@portsmouthcc.gov.uk




A message from 'School-cycled' 

'Thanks to everyone who’s sent us in a collection. It’s been another busy month here with 1.88 tonnes received
across 162 collections; that’s around 3 tonnes of CO2 saved!

I wanted to share a clip of some plastics being recycled here in Hull.

While the clip shows cosmetic waste, it’s the same process we use to recycle the bottle caps you send us.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fYFkDnN8IIo

Our current balance and environmental benefits/savings

KACP Balance: 26,340 earth points

KACP Plastic Recycled: 105kg

KACP Total Bottle caps collected: 35,085

KACP Total Weight Collected: 173kg

The two workshops contain different content. 
Please ensure you are able to attend both.

Portsmouth MHST and Neurodiversity Team
Workshop: 

Neurodiversity and Anxiety

Come along to two Workshops on:
Tuesday 4th February. 9-11:30
Tuesday 11th February 9-11:30
Kings Academy College Park

Please complete the form to sign up:   https://forms.gle/UCufTxSUG1nCsj5W8

Community Hub

Hopefully, parents/carers will come away with some ideas
and skills to help support Neurodiverse young people

presenting with anxiety. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fYFkDnN8IIo
https://forms.gle/UCufTxSUG1nCsj5W8
https://forms.gle/UCufTxSUG1nCsj5W8
https://forms.gle/UCufTxSUG1nCsj5W8



